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February 28, 2023 
 
Board of Supervisors 
County of Ventura 
800 South Victoria Avenue 
Ventura, CA 93009 
 

Subject: Recommendation of Supervisor Long to Reappoint Individuals to the El 
Rio Del Norte Municipal Advisory Council, Loraine Bailon, Bonnie Bernal, and 
Julie Hupp for Terms Ending November 3, 2026, and David Souza, Michael Barber 
and Aaron Wedemeyer for Terms Ending November 5, 2024. 
 
Recommendations 
Reappoint the following individuals to the El Rio Del Norte MAC for the term ending dates listed 
below. 
 
Discussion 
I recommend the reappointment of the following individuals who have expressed interest in 
continuing to serve. The appointments terms are for 4 years expiring on the date of the November 
general election of the particular year designated for each such term. All the individuals have 
terms that have expired. To continue the pattern of terms expiring every other year the term 
endings dates below vary. Three will return for re appointment in 2024.  
 
Name  Type   Division    Term Ending  
Loraine Bailon   Regular Division 1 – Rio Plaza  November 03, 2026 
Bonnie Bernal   Regular Division 2 – Cloverdale November 03, 2026 
Julie Hupp   Regular Division 3 – Strickland November 03, 2026 
David Souza    Regular  Division 5 – Nyeland  November 05, 2024  
Michael (Mike) Barber  At Large Division 5 – Nyeland   November 05, 2024 
Aaron Wedemeyer  At large  Division 5 – Nyeland  November 05, 2024 
 
My sincere appreciation to these volunteers who give of their time and talents to serve the 
residents of Ventura County. Please join me in reconfirming their dedication to public service by 
approving these appointments/reappointments. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Kelly Long 
Supervisor, Third District 
 
 


